
Glen Innes West  

Infants School 
F R I D A Y  1 5 T H  N O V E M B E R  W E E K  5  T E R M  4  

Coronation Avenue 

Glen Innes  NSW  2370 

Telephone: (02) 6732 

2459 

Email: gleninnesw-

p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

School Office Hours: 

Monday-Thursday  

8.45am-3.00pm 

Office closed on Friday 

Library     
Library Day every  

Friday Please     

remember to send 

library bags to 

school with students.  

Visiting   

Performance    
Tuesday 3rd      

December 10am    

Swim School 
Monday 9th       

December to  

Thursday 12th   

December    

Small Schools 

Swimming 

Carnival    
Friday 13th       

December     

Presentation 

Evening   
Thursday 12th   

December      

Assembly Awards 
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P A G E  2   

Welcome to this week’s newsletter. We are now half way through 

the term. 

Firstly, our thoughts are with the families in our community who 

are experiencing difficulties due to the current bush fire       

situation. There is some information, which I hope you will find 

useful, attached to this newsletter. I would like to take this    

opportunity to thank everyone for their patience with the changed 

arrangements this week. We have had several staff members   

impacted by this event and your consideration is greatly         

appreciated. 

We have a very exciting event happening next week. Our school 

will be hosting its very own playgroup. Our first playgroup will 

take place on Wednesday 20th November at 9:30am. While it is 

listed as an Aboriginal playgroup (our school currently has a 40% 

Aboriginal population), we are exploring options to enable all   

families to attend. No one will be turned away. We look forward 

to seeing you there. 

Hearing tests took place on Tuesday. Unfortunately, not all    

children were tested as some Armajun staff were not available 

due to the bush fires. Another day has been set to complete the 

testing. If you have not yet returned your child’s permission note 

it is not too late. 

Our students will be performing at the Christmas in the Highlands 

event on Thursday 28th November. A note will be sent home as 

soon as the final details are made available to us. Our entry in 

the Red Cross Christmas Tree display will also be available for 

viewing in the Town Hall. 

Semester 2 reports for students will be handed to children as 

part of their portfolios on Presentation Evening. This allows    

parents the final week of school to come and discuss their child’s 

report with the class teacher should they wish. 

On the topic of Presentation Evening, the P&C are still looking for 

raffle donations. Please drop any contributions into the office. 

Next week we welcome Mrs Jacobs back from leave. Thank you to 

Mrs McPhillips for filling in during her absence. 

Take care of yourselves, 

Lynn Starkey 

Principal 

 

Principals Pen 

School  

Banking 

Egg Cartons 

Needed 

ASAP 

The children are   

asking for egg 

cartons that are 

no longer needed 

to help make our 

yearly Red Cross 

Christmas Tree 

display in the 

Town Hall. If you 

Would like to   

donate any please 

drop them to the 

school. 



P A G E  3  Building resilience in children 
Create opportunities for personal challenge 

Provide your child with opportunities to build their confidence and 

learn how to deal with obstacles, success and failure when they un-

dertake personal challenges. 

It is important to remember the following: 

One idea that is very relevant to building children’s confidence by 

taking personal challenges is ‘healthy risks’. Healthy risks are age 

and developmentally appropriate risks such as walking to the shops 

with a sibling or alone. Healthy risks are not only about the risk of 

getting physically hurt, but also about the risk of losing, failing or 

making a mistake. 

As a parent, you need to define what you consider to be a ‘healthy 

risk’ for your child – depending on their age, maturity and your own 

comfort level. It may be useful to ask yourself what risks you have 

let your child take in the past. What was the outcome? Would you 

encourage your child to take that risk again? It may be helpful to 

discuss ‘healthy risk-taking’ with other parents. 

Teach your child to adopt a healthy attitude of ‘having a go’ early 

in life. Kids learn through trial and error and they need to learn 

how to tolerate failure when it occurs. Not learning to tolerate 

failure can leave children vulnerable to anxiety, and it can make 

them give up trying – including trying new things.  

Attendance 

Tip      

Communicate with 

the school and 

let them know if 

you are having a 

hard time getting 

your child to 

school. The 

school is here to 

help. 
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What’s Happening In 

The District 
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